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27th October 2013

Application No:  13/01295/F

Dear Chairman
We are writing in connection with the above planning application about which we have a number of significant concerns.

Firstly, we would explain that, to our astonishment, this application has only recently been brought to our attention.  As a resident of Swalcliffe for almost 30 years I am extremely concerned that neither you nor the Swalcliffe Parish Council thought it appropriate to advise the people of Swalcliffe that such a significant application had been made.  In addition to the residents of the houses adjacent to the Taylor’s land, everyone in the village will be affected if this proposal is agreed to.

Over the last 10 or so years, we have seen equestrian activities at Grange Farm gradually increase to the extent that is clearly documented in the lengthy Transport Statement that forms part of the application.  Whilst initially I was supportive, and enjoyed spectating and helping at some of the events, we are alarmed at the proposed expansion.

As we understand the proposal, the application is to:
1.  Increase the day to day operations to an unlimited number per annum but is offering to set a cap of 50 users per day.

2.  Hold events where there are between 50 and 150 riders per day on a maximum of 40 days per annum.

IN ADDITION:  If the application is successful the applicant then intends to hold events for an unlimited number of riders on up to 28 days of the year, relying on the rights afforded by the Town and Country Planning (General Permitted Development) Order of 1995.
Using that provision they would host the largest events with, at their own estimation, competitor numbers exceeding 500.  That would necessitate a very large number of horse boxes and support vehicles arriving through the village which would be disruptive and possibly dangerous, let alone the effect on the single track roads on the approaches to the planning application site.
The events are managed through loud speaker commentary, the noise from which permeates every corner of the village.  Over the years this has been tolerated on isolated weekends but if these events are to be increased to be held on most weekends of the year, and possibly also during the week, the constant commentary from dawn to dusk would be intrusive and stressful.

For the above reasons we object to this application and are appalled that, should it be granted, the applicants could then add a further 28 competition days to their calendar without any planning permission being necessary.

Yours faithfully

June Couch and Nicholas Carter

